PRACTICE DIRECTION NUMBER 1 OF 2025
INDUSTRIAL COURT OF QUEENSLAND

QUEENSLAND INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS COMMISSION

TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF BRISBANE REGISTRY

In accordance with s 412 of the Industrial Relations Act and in light of the warnings issued by
the Bureau of Meteorology in relation to Tropical Cyclone Alfred, I direct that the office of the
Industrial Registry at Brisbane will be closed on Thursday, 6 March 2025 and Friday, 7 March

2025.

D.L. O'Connor, 0OAM
Vice President
5 March 2025



